EU WATER INITIATIVE
STEERING GROUP DISCUSSION PAPER No 2004/005
LEADERSHIP OF WORKING GROUPS
1. Recent changes in the leadership of some of the Working Groups of the EUWI have illustrated a significant problem inherent in the way in which the Working Groups in the EUWI were originally established in 2002 - namely that the commitments made by those Member States (MS) who volunteered to take lead roles were neither time bound nor otherwise limited.

2. The withdrawal of Denmark from the leadership of the EECCA and Africa WSS Components after two years of pioneering work resulted in a potential crisis in the EUWI as volunteers for other MS to take over leadership were sought.  The current situation is the Commission has agreed to take over the leadership of the EECCA Component for a period of one year.  The Netherlands has agreed to take over the leadership of the Africa WSS component, also for a period of one year, and then Germany has agreed to take the lead for a period of one year.

3. The innovative proposal made by Netherlands and Germany is for a “troika” model to be adopted for the leadership of the Africa WSS Component.  Denmark has agreed to cooperate through the process of handover to the Netherlands.  This means that the Component will be managed by the past, present and future lead MS, much as is done for the presidency of the EU.  For the next year, Denmark and Germany will cooperate and assist the Netherlands who will lead the component.  In the next year, Denmark will withdraw, Germany will lead the component and the Netherlands and another MS (yet to be identified) will assist.
4. The advantage of this proposal is that any MS volunteering to lead the Component has a clear entry and exit strategy over a 3 year period.  This period should suit most MS planning horizons.  The troika model should thus facilitate greater involvement of MS in a WG lead role.

5. The merits of this arrangement need to be debated by the Steering Group and a decision made as to whether the troika model should be promoted for other Working Groups.  In particular, the EECCA Component needs an MS to volunteer to take over from the Commission in one year from now.  Ideally this MS could gradually start to assist the Commission before taking over next year.
6. The Steering Group needs to consider the sustainability of the current arrangements for leadership of the Working Groups.  MS who have led Working Groups since the launch of the EUWI in 2002 should consider their strategy and desire for continued leadership.  MS who have not led a Working Groups but who contribute actively to the EUWI should consider whether the troika model provides them with sufficient incentive to take a leading role.
